## BOHERLAHAN & DUALLA NEWSLETTER



Fr Joe Egan P.P. 087-2837430 Fr Thomas Dunne C.C. 083-4854776 Email: <u>boduparish@gmail.com</u>

www.boherlahandualla.ie



We remember in our prayers the following whose anniversaries occur around this time:

**BOHERLAHAN** 

Sat 18 Mar 7.30 pm: **John and Mary Carew**, Synone

Sun 19 Mar 11.00 am: Jimmy Wade, Camas; Paddy and Josie O Keeffe, Clareen

Tue 21 Mar 9.00 am: **Tommy O Gorman**, Bawnmore

Sat 25 Mar 7.30 pm: Albert Murphy, St. Joseph's Ave. & his grandson Cathal

Kavanagh, Nodstown

Sun 26 Mar 11.00 am: **Tommy and Mai Fogarty**, Synone

Mon 27 Mar 7.30 pm: **John Dwyer**, Ballytarsna

DUALLA

Sat 18 Mar 6:30 pm: **Paddy O' Dwyer**, Ballinure Hill

Sat 25 Mar 6:30 pm: Willie and Mary Hallinan, Ballykelly;

Paddy & Statia O' Donnell Gortnakellis and Elizabeth Looney

PRAY FOR: Mai O Meara, Ballytarsna; Josie Molumby, Holycross; Helena O Brien,

Cashel, Maura McCullagh, Ballycahill, who were interred recently.

**Today** is the anniversary of the beginning of the ministry of Pope Francis in 2013. We pray that his life and ministry may always be guided by the Holy Spirit for the good of the whole People of God.

Monday 20 March is the **Solemnity of St Joseph**, Husband of the Blessed Virgin Mary. **Saturday** 25 March is the **Solemnity of the Annunciation of the Lord**.

HOLY COMMUNION MINISTERS (On duty next weekend)

**BOHERLAHAN**: Máire Ryan; Anne Flanagan & Mary Ryan (N)

**DUALLA:** Pauline Toomey; Marie O' Gorman



**Masses during Lent**: Boherlahan-No change in mass times except on Wednesdays (10am); Dualla-all masses Monday to Friday 9:30 am.

**Mission Appeal**: Sr. Kathleen O Sullivan, a member of the Franciscan Missionary Sisters for Africa, who has worked in Africa for many years, will speak at all masses on next weekend 25 & 26 March. She will give first-hand information on the spreading of the Good News in the African countries where the sisters work – Uganda, Kenya, Zambia, Zimbabwe and Sth. Sudan. We will take up a collection for them at the masses, after Communion, next weekend.

**John Paul II Awards:** Closing date for applications for the 2017 Awards is 31 March 2017. Return to Diocesan Office or contact Fr Vincent Stapleton on 0504-22042 / leave a message.

**Vocations to Priesthood/Religious Life:** "But whoever drinks the water I give, will never be thirsty." Are you thirsting for an understanding of your vocation? If you think Jesus may be inviting you to the priesthood, contact: Fr Joe Walsh 086-7714888 or your local priest.

Confirmation Faith Friends: Confirmation will be celebrated in the parish on Wednesday 3 May at 11.00am. All the confirmandi have been on retreat recently as part of their preparation. This weekend we are inviting the entire parish to join with us in that preparation. We are inviting you to become a Faith Friend for one of the confirmandi. All you have to do is sign your name on the boards that are in the porches of the church promising that you will pray for the young person that is assigned to you.

**Lectors and Readers in Church**. Recently we had a brief meeting with you and we gave you some correspondence to fill up. We would be very grateful if you could hand in the completed documents by next weekend. If anyone is having difficulties they can come to see us after the masses.

**Knock Pilgrimage to New York** 8 to 14 May. 2017. See poster in Church porch or contact 01-2410800.

Cashel and Emly Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes 2017: 16-21 June, five nights. Fully inclusive price €699. Booking forms available now from the pilgrim section of Joe Walsh Tours, Dublin (Tel: 01-2410811 or 01-2410810). Pilgrimage Director: Rev. Jimmy Donnelly, Parochial House, Church St., Doon, Co. Limerick (Tel 061-380165). Application forms available for assisted/sick section: enquiries to Rev Joe Tynan, Parochial House, Kilteely Co. Limerick. (Tel: 061-384213).

**Community Website:** On www.boherlahandualla.ie this week is a very informative article about the development of Lisheen Mine and its final closure, which is currently underway. Thanks to Brian Quaid for sending us this account. We are always delighted to receive written pieces on any topic, which can be sent to editor@boherlahandualla.ie. If anyone has photographs, old or new, for the website, please lend them for scanning to Liam Ó Duibhir, who will return them safely and promptly.

**Boherlahan-Dualla GAA Lotto:** Winning nos: 2;5;7;20. Two Match Three winners: Imelda O' Donnell; John Heffernan.

**Flower Arranging Classes**: The Flower Arranging classes organised for Altar Society members continue at 8.00 p.m. in the Community Hall, Dualla on 30 March and 6 April. The last night (week 4) remains to be decided.

**Cashel and Emly Lourdes Fundraising:** Draw for cash prizes and two trips for two persons to Lourdes will take place on 24 March. Tickets available from: Jovita Delaney, Mary Donnelly, Dick Hennessy, Jim Mulligan, Kathleen O'Donnell and Mary Quinn.

**Anam Cara**, the organisation that supports bereaved parents, is holding its next monthly Parent Evening on Monday 20 March from 19:30 to 21:00 in the Horse & Jockey Hotel, Thurles, Co. Tipperary. This event is open to all bereaved parents regardless of the age your child died, the circumstances of their death, or whether the death was recent or not.

**Irish Blood Transfusion Service**: The next Blood Donor Clinic is in Halla na Féile, Cashel, on Thursday 23 March 3pm. to 5pm. and 7pm. to 9pm.

**Cashel Daffodil Day Committee**: Wishes to *thank all* who supported the Coffee Morning. Donations of fresh daffodils will be most welcome and can be left into SVP House, John St on Thursday 23 March between 2.30pm and 5.00pm. Thanks for all your support.